
ELK RIVER CITY COUNCIL
Wednesday, February 17, 2021
9:00 a.m. to 9:32 a.m. 
Regular Monthly Council Meeting Minutes

Members Present: Mayor Dave Brown, Councilwoman Tena Williams - phone, Councilwoman Connie McCartney - phone, Councilwoman Marsha Martin - phone, Councilwoman Diana Olson - phone
Staff Present: Christina Bartlett – Clerk/Treasurer, Randy Ball-Public Works
Visitors: Wayne Wilson: Elk River Fire Chief
1. Called to Order: Mayor Brown called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.
2. Pledge of Allegiance - was said before the meeting started due to the Council calling in.
3. Approve January 20, 2021 Council Meeting, February 3, 2021 Workshop & February 16, 2021 Workshop – Councilwoman Williams moved to approve the minutes of the January 20, 2021 Council Meeting, February 3, 2021 Workshop & February 16, 2021 Workshop.  Councilwoman Olson 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
4. Financial – Councilwoman Olson made a motion to accept the financial report.  Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.

a. Pay bills – Councilwoman Martin made a motion to pay the bills.  Councilwoman Williams 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
5. Visitors/Guests – none.
Reports  
6. Clerk’s Office – Clerk Christina went over the Clerk’s report. 
7. Public Works – Randy went over the Public Works report.  He added that he and Hawk are working on changing light fixtures from fluorescents to LED.  He will look into a possible Avista rebate associated with doing this.
8. Mayor – Mayor Dave reported on the usual running of deposits and water samples.
9. Council – none.
10. Fire Department – Chief Wayne Wilson reported that the Fire Academy held every spring had been cancelled this year.
a. Building report – Councilwoman Williams reported that the electrical inspection had passed yesterday.  The backup generator cannot be placed inside the building. Tena and Wayne will find a place to put it outside the building this spring and build a lean-to over it.
11.  Ambulance – none.
Council Business Items
12.  Mike Davis requests council approval to separate one recognized residential lot back into the 2 separate city lots (as platted) located on the 100 block of South Third. With new ownership city fees for new water and sewer hookups would be required along with separate hookups for each lot.  Randy said that he believes the sewer main runs down the property line between the two lots and we should make sure we have an easement.  Councilwoman Williams made a motion to approve Mike Davis’s request to separate one recognized residential lot back into the 2 separate city lots (as platted) located on the 100 block of South Third. With new ownership city fees for new water and sewer hookups would be required along with separate hookups for each lot. Councilwoman McCartney 2nd.  Roll call vote – Councilwoman Williams – aye, Councilwoman Olson – aye, Councilwoman Martin – aye, Councilwoman McCartney – aye.  Motion Carried.
13. Purchase of backhoe – Mayor Dave stated that the City has a need for a backhoe.  The mini and loader are going to need extensive work done in the next year and will be out of commission for awhile each.  A backhoe will also take the pressure off of the loader and mini work wise.  Mayor Dave looked into the option of leasing a new one as well but wasn’t comfortable with it.  He would like to get a pre-authorized amount of up to $40,000 to purchase a backhoe.  He is afraid that if a deal comes along a meeting would slow down the purchase and the deal could be gone. There was discussion between the Mayor, Council and Public Works.  Councilwoman Williams has heard that the Clearwater Highway District has a backhoe that they are not using and the City should maybe talk to them about maybe purchasing it if they would be willing to sell it.  Randy and Mayor Dave will look into it.  Council is willing to meet any time for an emergency meeting if it is need to purchase a backhoe.
14. PERSI retirement – Councilwoman Williams reported that she hasn’t gotten all the information together.  Fidelity said that if the City had the opportunity to get PERSI they should go with that instead of Fidelity.  PERSI is willing to meet with the City.  Clerk Christina reported that she had talked to the accountant about the affordability of it regarding the City and she has some more research to do.
15. Proposed Wastewater System Bond
a. Review proposed Ordinance #222: Special Bond Election – Clerk Christina reported that she included the Ordinance that the Council will need to pass next month for the Spring Sewer Bond Election for everyone to review and get back to her with any questions.
b. Public Education of the Bond – Mountain Waterworks sent out a proposal of what their support would look like regarding the Bond Election.  

16. COVID-19 Vaccination Clinic update – Mayor Dave has contacted the regional Health District and they were positive about the idea but there has been no progress in getting one here.  Don Gardner, Clearwater County Emergency Manager, is also talking to the Health District.
17. Elk River Communications Plan – none.
18. Wastewater Facilities Plan – none.
19. Community Center Hazard Mitigation Grant – none.

20. Transportation Plan Grant – none.
21. Lead and Copper Project – none.
· Meeting adjourned at 9:32 a.m.
Minutes Submitted by Christina Bartlett, City Clerk
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